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Court Regent’s Message 

Priscilla Hargraves, Court Regent
Happy Easter everyone! 

I pray you have been enjoying Lent and are preparing for a blessed Easter! 

I love April, and remember the ditty from my childhood, “April showers bring May 
flowers”. So, even though I may get tired of dreary days, I happily endure them as I await 
expectantly for May’s sunshine and flowers. 

Sometimes we may feel like there is nothing but rain in our lives. We have so many 
problems, worries, and stress. When we feel like this, do we take those troubles to our 
Lord in prayer? Do we really trust that He will help us resolve whatever is troubling us? 
Have we been using Lent as an opportunity to become closer to our Lord and trust in His 
loving plan for us? Are we looking forward to a “life” change as we approach Easter? 

Just as April showers ensure the growth of the flowers in May, our reliance on our Lord 
and our trust in His plan will lead us to resolution of our problems and the spiritual 
growth and joy He intends for us. We can depend on Him that our dark days of difficulty, 
adversity, or sorrow will lead to enlightenment, understanding and joy. 

Enjoy the rain because we know it will lead to beautiful flowers. 

May you have a blessed Easter! 
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Clergy Corner 

Court Chaplain, Deacon Dub Hargraves

My Sisters in Christ, 

Were you aware that in the Church the month of April is dedicated to the Holy Spirit? The term 
“spirit” translates from the Hebrew word ruah, which means “breath.” (pneuma in Greek) Truly, as 
Catholics, the Holy Spirit, the breath of life, has been breathed into each of us, and is the life we 
have received from God. Do we turn to the Holy Spirit in our lives? Do we rely on the Holy Spirit for 
strength? Do we even allow the Holy Spirit to be a part of our very being? If we don’t, we need to, 
as St. Paul advised, “think of what is above, not of what is on earth.” (Col. 3:2) 

I hope you are aware that we are completing Lent but will continue to celebrate the holiest time of 
the year in our Church. Easter Sunday, April 21, is the high point of the year for us as Catholics. We 
will, of course, continue to celebrate this holy time until Pentecost Sunday, which is June 9 this 
year. That is correct — our Easter season continues until then.  St. Paul provided some prudent 
advice when he said, “think of what is above, not of what is on earth”. Regardless of our opinions 
on what happens after resurrection, we can agree that it will be something “above” this life. Paul 
might be asking us if we put God first in all things. Life can become very encumbered with 
possessions, money, power, and even our egos. 

Our goal should be to put God at the top of our lists. If that is not what we do, we may need to 
adjust our priorities. If we have not moved in that direction during Lent or in the past, now is the 
time to do it. We must constantly strive to not allow earthly things to become our gods. 

It was St. Gregory the Great who said, “God made us to be the gardeners of paradise.” Some 
stewardship people have maintained that God has given each of us a garden — and when we are 
judged, we only hear one question, “What have you done with the garden I gave you?” 

What have we done? What are we doing? First, let us recognize and acknowledge that we are all 
gifted, admittedly in different and varied ways but gifted. Despite what we see as our gifts or how 
we measure them, we need to ensure that we are using them in ways that serve God and others — 
ways that show good discipleship and stewardship on our parts. 

May God bless us and all we do! 
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Dcn.  “Dub”
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Court News! 
Newsletter Editor: 

Gizelle Williams
Newsletter Editor
gnhargraves@gmail.com
281.224.5288

New members; Ann Molloy, Joyce Taylor Smith and Caylin Jerome 
were sworn in at the March meeting. Please welcome them!! 
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Court Officers 

Priscilla Hargraves 
Regent 
cdacourt2731@gmail.com 
512.376.1488 

Charlotte Prieve 
Vice Regent 
caprieve@aol.com 
281.639.8969 

Mary Roberts 
Recording Secretary 
mlroberts1949@hotmail.com 

Jean Sanfelippo 
Financial Secretary 
jmsanfelippo@comcast.net 

Sheryl Andrews 
Treasurer 
sheryl.andrews952017@gmail.com 

Deacon Dub Hargraves 
Court Chaplain 
chapdub@gmail.com 
512.376.1497 

Deborah Maly 
District Deputy #54 
dkdaley1027@yahoo.com 
713.494.5668 

CCGS #2731 Website: 
www.catholicdaughters2731.com 
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Circle of Love:

1960 HOPE CENTER - Karen Doolittle 

March Manna Bag assembly and PBJ Sandwich making seemed to come early, 
as the third weekend of the month saw us gathering for our project on the 
second Thursday!  Confusing, yes!!  We are currently committed to provide 
Manna Bags and sandwiches for the THIRD weekend of the month, so we are extra careful when 
scheduling our prep day to make certain the Thursday we select is in concert with the third 
weekend.  Hope this now makes sense. 

We had a great team of members and were 
joined by two of our new members Caylin and 
Joyce.  The process once again was very quick 
and we were not trying to ‘beat the clock’.  
Everyone who shopped, helped with sandwich 
making and bag assembly please remember to 
reflect your total time on the Circle of Love form 
and the category is Quality of Life. 

During the Ministry Fair, Outreach sought 
interest from parishioners to work with CDA in 
possibly preparing lunch on the third Saturday 
and serving it at Hope Center.  Fifteen (15) 
parishioners expressed interest and between 

Patrice Hampton, Priscilla Hargraves and myself we have been calling the interested parishioners.  
Stay tuned for updates. 

Patrice Hampton going forward will Co-Chair the 1960 Hope Center Project with me.  Patrice is a 
dedicated Hope Center volunteer and brings her love, passion and knowledge of Hope Center to 
our project.  Welcome and thank you Patrice! 
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Events:   

Stations of the Cross 
From now through April 12th, the schedule for stations of the cross at CGS will be as 
follows:  
 6:30pm in the Prayer Garden (English) 
 7:30pm in the Church (English) 
 8:00pm in the Church (Spanish) 
Evening Prayer 
Every Sunday from March 10th though June 9th at 7pm.

The new program replacing Virtus is CMGConnect Safe Haven. All employees and volunteers in 
the archdiocese must take this online class when their current Virtus training expires (5 years), or if 
they have not taken the Virtus training at all. It is only one hour. CMGConnect can be accessed via 
the Archdiocesan website at www.archgh.org/ocyp, and use your Virtus ID and 1234 as the 
password. If you do not remember your user ID from Virtus, you may request it by contacting: 
Daphne Woods at 800-228-6108 ext. 2375 or dwoods@catholicmutual.org, or contacting CMG at 
cmgconnect@catholicmutual.org.

http://www.archgh.org/ocyp
mailto:dwoods@catholicmutual.org
mailto:cmgconnect@catholicmutual.org
http://www.archgh.org/ocyp
mailto:dwoods@catholicmutual.org
mailto:cmgconnect@catholicmutual.org


Court Christ the Good Shepherd #2731          APRIL 2019

 

 

�6

RECONCILIATION OPPORTUNITIES 
 AT CGS DURING LENT

• March 29th    10am to 11am 
• April 4th         10am to 11am 
• April 4th         6pm to 6:45pm 

Cancelled 
• April 11th        10am to 11am 
• April 18th       Reconciliations 

 Cancelled 
Combined Reconciliation services at other Parishes 

Our 
Chaplain 
battering 
fish!

FISH FRY! 

5:30 - 7pm, now through April 12th, the Knights 
of Columbus will be hosting a Fish Fry on Fridays 

before Stations of the Cross

**Be sure to check out the Christ the Good 
Shepherd website for the Palm Sunday and Holy 

Week schedules! https://

‘Jesus Christ did not come into this world to make 
bad people good; He came into this world to make 

dead people live.’ - Lee Strobel

https://cgsccdogh.org/
https://cgsccdogh.org/
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Jim McIngvale (also known as Mattress Mack) will be speaking at CGS on May 13, 
2019 at 7pm. He will be talking about “Unity in Community”. All religious 

communities in the surrounding area will be invited, so please plan to attend, and 
bring a friend! Priscilla Hargraves, Regent, is asking members to please consider 

helping with this event. 

‘Every human 
being is the author 

of her own health 
or disease.’ - 

Buddha
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State News 

The Lone Star Messenger has published a Spring 2019 Edition. Check out the link to read it: 
The Lone Star Messenger Spring 2019 Edition 

Texas CDA website: http://www.texascda.org/#loaded  

Texas CDA Facebook site: https://www.facebook.com/groups/texascda/   
 

Update on Cardinal Daniel N. DiNardo’s Recovery from a 
Mild Stroke 
  
March 20, 2019 

WASHINGTON—The Archdiocese of Galveston-Houston has issued the 
following update on the recovery of Cardinal Daniel N. DiNardo, Archbishop 
of Galveston-Houston and President of the United States Conference of 
Catholic Bishops (USCCB). Cardinal DiNardo suffered a mild stroke 
last Friday, March 15. We join with the archdiocese in continued 
prayers for the Cardinal’s full recovery. 

Archdiocesan Statement re: Cardinal Daniel N. DiNardo: 

Following a mild stroke experienced last Friday evening while leading a Lenten observance of the Stations of 
the Cross, we are pleased to report that Cardinal DiNardo’s condition has improved to the point that he was 
discharged from St. Joseph’s Hospital today — and has entered a standard rehabilitation program which usually 
lasts in the neighborhood of two weeks. Based on recent trends, doctors expect the Cardinal to make a full recovery. 
“I could not be more grateful to the truly wonderful doctors and nurses at St. Joseph’s for their expert care and 
compassion, which has helped hasten my way down the road to a full recovery,” said Cardinal DiNardo. “I am also 
doubly thankful for the many kind wishes and especially the prayers that have been directed towards my healing, 
which I can assure you are making a true difference. I look forward to getting back to work soon and continuing the 
important work we have before us.”   

‘Heal me, O Lord, and I shall be healed; save me, and I shall be saved, for you are my praise.’ - Jeremiah 17:14 
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To purchase: The Diamond Anniversary Texas CDA History Book, “A Journey of 
Unity and Charity in the Lone Star State”, compiled by T. Vacek, April 2017, for $15. 
This 145-page book contains the legacy of the Catholic Daughters of the Americas 

in Texas from 1903 through the next eleven decades. 
TEXAS STATE COURT SALES - Carolyn Ritchey, State Secretary, 

musicaltunes4me@yahoo.com 

mailto:musicaltunes4me@yahoo.com
http://www.texascda.org/Newsletter/2019/State%20Newsletter%20-%20%20Spring%202019%20Final.pdf
http://www.texascda.org/#loaded
https://www.facebook.com/groups/texascda/
mailto:musicaltunes4me@yahoo.com
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National News 

 

 

 

Legislation: 

Resources: 
Texas Legislature Online: https://capitol.texas.gov/  National website: http://www.house.gov/ 

To locate your state and national legislatures: Texas: http://www.fyi.legis.state.tx.us/Home.aspx 
National: https://www.house.gov/representatives 

Two really good sources, to keep up to date on human rights and human dignity for ALL: https://
www.humanlifeaction.org/ and https://www.humanlife.org/  To sign the petition to allow the Born-
Alive Abortion Survivors Protection Act to be voted on, please see https://www.humanlifeaction.org/
take-action/action-alerts/ 

Word for Life Flyer for April 2019: Word of Life April 2019 
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‘You have not lived today until 
you have done something for 

someone who can never repay 
you.’ - John Bunyan

https://capitol.texas.gov/
http://www.house.gov/
http://www.fyi.legis.state.tx.us/Home.aspx
https://www.house.gov/representatives
https://www.humanlifeaction.org/
https://www.humanlifeaction.org/
https://www.humanlife.org/
https://www.humanlifeaction.org/take-action/action-alerts/
https://www.humanlifeaction.org/take-action/action-alerts/
http://www.usccb.org/about/pro-life-activities/word-of-life/upload/Word-of-Life-2019-04.pdf
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Women’s Health: 

Women’s Health Initiatives: This month is Women’s Eye Health and Safety Month, 
Prevent Blindness. 

https://www.preventblindness.org/womens-eye-health-and-safety-awareness-
month 

Women at Higher Risk than Men for Most Eye Diseases, Yet One in Four Has Not Had an Eye Exam in 
Last Two Years 

-Survey Reveals Cost as Major Reason Why Women Forego Exams, Even For Those with Vision Insurance- 

According to the recent Prevent Blindness study, The Future of Vision: Forecasting the Prevalence and 
Costs of Vision Problems, women make up the majority of the 4.4 million Americans age 40 and older who 
are visually impaired or blind.  More women than men have age-related macular degeneration, cataracts, 
and glaucoma. These numbers will only continue to increase in the years to come.  

Although there are no cures for these diseases, many of the effects may be lessened through early detection 
and treatment. A recent online survey on behalf of Prevent Blindness found, however, that one in four 
women had not received an eye exam in the past two years. Cost was cited as the number one reason for 
both those who did and did not have vision insurance.  Other reasons cited were transportation issues and 
simply being “too busy” to make an appointment. 

The recent survey results are alarming combined with the results from the Prevent Blindness survey 
conducted last year by Harris Poll which found that: 

• Less than 10 percent of American women realize that women are at a greater risk of suffering 
permanent vision loss than men 

• 86 percent incorrectly believe that men and women are at equal risk 

• 5 percent believe that men are at greater risk  

Prevent Blindness has designated April as Women’s Eye Health and Safety Month in an effort to educate 
women about the steps they can take today to help preserve vision in the future. 

The group also created the program, See Jane See: Women’s Healthy Eyes Now, to provide free 
education and resources on everything from eye disease to cosmetic safety to vision changes during 
pregnancy. Valuable information and new data on a range of topics related to women’s vision health at every 
life stage can be found at SeeJaneSee.org. In addition, the site also features a section written by leading 
experts on topics from everything from the importance of eye exams to the effects of smoking on vision. 

“Healthy vision is something we often take for granted until it starts to slip away," said Debbie Goss, 
president and CEO of Prevent Blindness. "We want to encourage women to put themselves on a path 
toward a lifetime of healthy vision by making an appointment for a dilated eye exam today!” 

Prevent Blindness also recommends: 

• Quitting smoking 
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• Taking supplements (as approved by a medical professional) 

• Learning of any family history of eye disease 

• Expectant mothers should be aware of possible vision changes during pregnancy 

• All women who are pregnant or who are planning to become pregnant and have been diagnosed 
with diabetes should get a full, dilated eye exam 

• Wear UV-blocking sunglasses and a brimmed hat outdoors 

• Use cosmetics safely 

• Use contact lenses safely 

For more information on women’s eye health, including fact sheets on eye diseases, pregnancy and vision, 
the safe use of cosmetics, as well as financial assistance, please 
visit www.preventblindnesstexas.org, www.SeeJaneSee.org, or call 1-888-98-SIGHT. 

About Prevent Blindness Texas 

Founded in 1956, Prevent Blindness is the state’s leading volunteer eye health and safety organization 
dedicated to fighting blindness and saving sight. Focused on promoting a continuum of vision care, Prevent 
Blindness Texas touches the lives of thousands of people each year through public and professional 
education, advocacy, community and patient service programs and research. These services are made 
possible through the generous support of the Texas public. Through a network of regional offices and 
volunteers, we are committed to eliminating preventable blindness in Texas. For more information, or to 
make a contribution to the sight-saving fund, call 1-888-98-SIGHT or visit us on our website, Facebook, 
or Twitter. 
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**Don’t forget to ‘represent’ by wearing CDA 
merchandise: http://store.catholicdaughters.org/ 

‘Our Lord has written the 
promise of resurrection, not in 

books alone but in every leaf of 
springtime.’ - Martin Luther

Please consider volunteering for one the 
following open positions: 

  PUBLICITY  - Chairperson, plus 1-2 members  
  CIRCLE OF LOVE - Chairperson, plus members 

  SCRAPBOOK - Chairperson, plus members 

http://www.preventblindnesstexas.org/
http://www.seejanesee.org/
http://www.preventblindnesstexas.org/
http://www.facebook.com/preventblindnesstexas
http://www.twitter.com/PBTexas
http://store.catholicdaughters.org/
http://store.catholicdaughters.org/
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Mission Statement 

Catholic Daughters of the Americas 
strives to embrace the principle of 
faith working through love in the 
promotion of justice, equality and 
the Advancement of human rights 
and human dignity for all. 

✦ Be women of Faith 
✦ Encourage Spiritual Growth 
✦ Increase membership 
✦ Promote the motto of “Unity and 

Charity” 

The theme for 
the 2017 - 
2019 term is: 

“Be Not 
Afraid:” -  

St John Paul 
the Great

The Texas State Court was organized 
January 25, 1917. Our Mission 
Statement is a reflection of the CDA 
motto of Unity and Charity; "The 
members of the Texas State and Local 
Courts love Christ and His Church. We 
are dedicated to leading others to 
Christ and to His service through active 
participation in 
the Catholic 
Daughters of the 
Americas." 

Anniversaries:

Anne Shepherd-Knapp 2nd

Birthdays:

Joyce Smith 13th

Gizelle Williams 13th
    Ann Molloy    13th

Mary Jane Brewster 23rd

Marieanne Suarez 27th

Priscilla Hargraves 29th

‘The meaning of life is to find your 
gift. The purpose of life is to give it 

away.’ - Pablo Picasso
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National CDA Website: 

www.catholicdaughters.org 

Click link below to see the Winter issue of SHARE, if you did not receive a 
hard copy in the mail: 

http://books.midstatesgroup.com/books/okcm/ 

(NOTE: you must have ‘flash’ to view) 

 

National March 2019 Newsletter: 

https://www.catholicdaughters.org/Qtr_Newsletter/2019_03/
QuarterlyNewsletter_March2019.pdf 

 

 

National March 2019 Newsletter Flyer: 

https://www.catholicdaughters.org/Qtr_Newsletter/2019_03/
QuarterlyNewsletter_March2019_Flyers.pdf 
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Stay Up  

To Date!

http://www.catholicdaughters.org
http://books.midstatesgroup.com/books/okcm/
https://www.catholicdaughters.org/Qtr_Newsletter/2019_03/QuarterlyNewsletter_March2019.pdf
https://www.catholicdaughters.org/Qtr_Newsletter/2019_03/QuarterlyNewsletter_March2019.pdf
https://www.catholicdaughters.org/Qtr_Newsletter/2019_03/QuarterlyNewsletter_March2019_Flyers.pdf
https://www.catholicdaughters.org/Qtr_Newsletter/2019_03/QuarterlyNewsletter_March2019_Flyers.pdf
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Dates to Remember 

CDA Calendar for April 2019  

4th    - Gen. meeting-7:00 PM, Rm. A206-208

11th  - Financial Review/Officers’ meeting 7:00 PM, Rm. B207-209

12th  - Final K of C Fish Fry Dinner

16th  - Manna bag preparation 3:00-5:00, Kitchen

21st  - Easter

28th  - Divine Mercy Sunday

‘Jesus said to her, “I am the resurrection and the life.Those 

who believe in me, even though they die, will live, and 
everyone who lives and believes in me will never die.’ - 

John 11:25-26
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